
FROM THE RIVERKEEPER•
The Fall colors were spectacular, late season Þshermen caught a few nice rockÞsh, and the

water in the rivers is clearer than it has been for many months. All seems right with the world, 
right? We wish.

On September 10, 2007, the EPA joined the list of  other government and scientiÞc 

organizations that recently issued troubling reports on the Bay. Known until recently for its 
conservative assessment of  environmental problems, the EPA, OfÞce of  Inspector General, 
conÞrmed that the states in the Bay watershed will fail to meet their 2010 pollution reduction 

goals and concluded that Ònew development is increasing nutrient and sediment 
[pollution] faster than restoration efforts are reducing them.Ó

Pollution from mud, silt, and other sediments and excess ÒnutrientsÓ such as nitrogen and 

phosphorus is the biggest problem facing our rivers and the Bay. Farms are the biggest source of
such pollution. The second biggest source is rainwater runoff, or contaminated Òstorm water,Ó 
from our homes, ofÞces, malls, and highways. The EPA report concludes that, through 
development, we are creating new sources of  contaminated runoff  faster than we 

are cleaning up existing sources.
Many of  our houses, ofÞces and highways were built when there were no requirements to 

reduce or Þlter storm water runoff. Others were built at times when there were rules but the

available technology was less effective. Current technology permits us, in the case of  new 
development, to reduce and Þlter runoff  volume dramatically and effectively at a 

reasonably low cost, compared to redoing or ÒretroÞttingÓ old development. 

Government estimates indicate that it will cost hundreds of  millions of  dollars to retroÞt older development 
in Anne Arundel County alone.
    A majority of  our county council have declined to support a proposal that would provide signiÞcant funding 
for retroÞtting old development because, they assert, this is a Òtax averseÓ county and voters will not support a 

tax or fee to support storm water retroÞts. Proposed legislation that would make a signiÞcant start on 
retroÞts would impose a fee of  $30 per year per house.
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The longer we wait to reverse

increasing pollution and storm
water runoff, the more it is
going to cost. Please let your

elected officials know where
you stand.
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WKA changes, critical area report, bulldozing Triton 
Woods, new county growth plan, other legislation, 
abandoned boats, and more.
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Inside West/Rhode Riverkeeper
After nearly 3 years, we are well on our way to meet-
ing our 5 Year Goals. Community support has been
and will continue to be key to our continued success.
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Volunteer Corner & Photo Contest
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FROM THE RIVERKEEPER•
I know from talking to our members that many of  them generally oppose new fees and taxes. Many express frustration at what they 

regard as irresponsible taxation and spending policies. At the same time, if  you ask them whether they would be willing to pay $30 per 

year to make a good start on reversing our legacy of  contaminated runoff, virtually all say Òyes.Ó 
Figuring out how to Þnance the retroÞtting of  existing development is only part of  the problem. As the EPA report notes, 

through new development we are creating new sources of  contaminated runoff  faster than we are reducing legacy 

runoff.  There is no excuse for it. Enforcement of  existing rules would make a big difference. How many times have you seen mud 
running off  construction sites when it rains or observed construction sites with large areas of  raw dirt and no silt fence? Construction 
sites are rarely inspected and violations rarely result in meaningful penalties.

Strengthening sediment and erosion control requirements to take advantage of  new technologies could reduce runoff  to acceptable
levels. The stronger rules would not require new fees or taxes. They could result in slightly higher costs of  construction, but isnÕt it fair 
that the builder or buyer of  a new house should bear the cost of  assuring that his or her new house doesnÕt impose pollution burdens 
on the community?

We can reverse the increasing pollution described by the EPA by (1) putting reasonable limits on development, (2) creating a 
meaningful mechanism to Þnance the retroÞtting of  existing runoff  hot spots, and (3) strengthening and enforcing sediment and 
erosion control rules. The longer we wait, the more it will cost. Please let your elected ofÞcials know where you stand. Thanks.

NEWS

Changes at the 
Waterkeeper 
Alliance

Founder, Robert F. Kennedy, Jr.,
passes torch to new president

Waterkeeper Alliance (WKA), the
umbrella organization that connects and

supports 160 Waterkeeper programs 
around the world, has undergone some
management changes. 

Founder and President Robert F. 
Kennedy, Jr., has become Chairman. 
Long-time Executive Director and 

former Santa Monica Baykeeper, Steve
Fleischli, has become President. And 
Kristine Stratton, formerly with the
Conservation Law Foundation, has 

become Executive Director. WKA now 
has a fulltime staff  of  21.

In addition to connecting and 
supporting Waterkeepers, WKA conducts
campaigns of  its own. One such 
campaign is aimed at reducing pollution

in the Chesapeake Bay from industrial 
chicken farms called CAFOs (concen-
trated animal feeding operations). 

Information about the Waterkeeper 
Alliance and the CAFO project can be
found at www.waterkeeper.org.

W i n t e r 2 0 0 7 P a g e 2

w w w . w e s t r h o d e r i v e r k e e p e r . o r g ¥ 4 8 0 0 a t w e l l R D , # 6 ¥ S h a d y S i d e , M D 2 0 7 6 4 ¥ 4 1 0 . 5 3 3 . 9 0 0 2

(continued from p1)
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CriticalAreaReport
Since the last newsletter we have had 

one win and one loss before the Board 

of  Appeals. 
The Board of  Appeals voted three to 

two to allow the building of  a house on 
a small lot on Cadle Creek. Local 

residents testiÞed that the lot was never 
intended as a buildable lot but was 
subdivided from a larger lot to give the

owner continuing access for boating 
when he sold the house on the larger 
lot. Neighbors also testiÞed that the lot 

is under water during exceptionally high
tides.

The Board ruled against the owner of
a Galesville property who built a 

retaining wall and patio less than 10 feet
from the water. The improvements were
built without a required permit or 

variance. The owners will be required to
restore the disturbed area to its former 
condition.

You may recall that we reported 
nearly a year ago that the Board of
Appeals had required the owner of
property at the end of  Holly Landing 

Road in West River to remove an 
illegally constructed carport and 
driveway built without permits less than 

20 feet from the water. 
The owner did not appeal the ruling 

but the carport remains in place. It 

makes you wonder whether the county 
government got the message that the

County Executive believes in tough 
critical area enforcement.

We expect that the OÕMalley 
administration will propose one or more

bills containing signiÞcant critical area 
law reforms. We expect the bills to 
include suggestions by W/RR and other

area Waterkeepers. We have worked 
toward this goal for almost three years. 
We hope we will have your support if

we need to ask you to call or write your 
delegate or senator during the legislative
session.

Triton Woods
Several members who live on the

Mayo Peninsula have called over the
past few weeks about the bulldozing of

nearly 20 acres of  woods off  of  Beverley
Avenue. This project is expected to 
contain 20 to 30 houses and is known as

Triton Woods. Apparently the
development was approved several years
ago but construction was delayed until a

few weeks ago.
Much of  the clearing took place

without the beneÞt of  required 
sediment and erosion control measures. 

When the rains came, a plume of  silt 
ßowed into Cadle Creek. It appears that
the grading permit may have been 
issued before necessary approvals. 

After calls by several neighbors to the
County Hotline, a silt fence was installed.

Where we canÕt stop irresponsible

development, at least we can try to 
make the developers follow the rules. 

Next spring we hope to offer

training regarding procedures builders
are required to follow to limit sediment
and erosion from construction sites.
Watch for information in our Spring

Newsletter.
In the meantime, whenever you see

mud running off of a construction site,

please call the County Hotline,
410.222.7777, take photos, and let me
know about it.
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Osprey House Cleaning

If you enjoy watching a particular 
osprey family hatch and raise its young each 
year, you may have noticed efforts by Canada 
geese in the spring to take over the vacant nest and 
displace the ospreys.

Because geese donÕt have the skill an osprey has to build a nest, they 
will only take over a nest left by last seasonÕs ospreys.

To solve this problem, use a long-handled rake or other tool to remove 
the nesting material from the platform not later than early March. The 
geese wonÕt bother with the naked platform and the osprey wonÕt have 
any trouble building a new nest.
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General 
Development 
Plan

State law requires that counties 
periodically adopt a General Development
Plan that will guide growth in the county.

The County Executive has adopted an 
compressed schedule intended to produce
a plan by the end of  next year. 

The schedule has generated some
controversy because of limited
opportunities for public input. The
schedule and other information about

the process may be found at:
http://www.aacounty.org/PlanZone/

LongRange/GDP.cfm

Comments may be sent to:
GDP2008@aacounty.org

Other Legislation
The recent Special Session of  the

General Assembly enacted the

Chesapeake Bay 2010 Trust Fund. It is 
expected to raise approximately $50 
million.

While the money is intended for Bay 
restoration efforts, who will get it and 
how it will be spent have yet to be

determined. One thing that does seem 
clear is that Anne Arundel County will 
get very little of  the moneyÑone
estimate is $500,000. 

This Fund will do little if  anything to 
address the need for funding to retroÞt 
older development to reduce

contaminated storm water runoff.

Abandoned Boats
People who abandon boats are

littering the water on a large scale. Not 

only is it a case of  people leaving their 
junk for others to clean up, abandoned 
boats can destroy important underwater
grasses and habitat and leak fuel and 

other toxic materials.
The Department of  Natural 

Resources (DNR) has a program for 

dealing with abandoned boats. Under 
DNR regulations, establishing that a 
boat is abandoned is harder than you 

might think, though. 
Regulations require making an effort 

to identify the owner. Often all of  the
equipment and identifying numbers 

have been removed. Where the owner 
canÕt be found, it can take DNR more
than six months to determine that a 

boat has been abandoned. Sunken boats
at a pier or beached on private property
are almost never considered abandoned.

In September, House of  Delegates 

Speaker Mike Busch arranged a tour of
the rivers with George Johnson, head of
the Natural Resources Police, and Eric 

Schwaab, Deputy Secretary of  DNR, to
take stock of  abandoned boats in the
rivers. As a result, at least three boats 

have been removed from Tenthouse
Creek, one from the Rhode River, and 
one from JackÕs Creek.

This is the second time Mike Busch 

has stepped in to help with this 
problem. Thanks again to Mike and to 
George Johnson and Eric Schwaab.

W/RR 
Brochure

If  you havenÕt 

seen our gorgeous 
full color brochure,
please pick up a 

few copies.
The brochure was funded by a 

grant from The Heritage Area of

Annapolis, London Town, and South 
County.
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Donated Boats This 33Õ Robbins Baybuilt workboat was donated by Marc Thomas of Shady Side.

If you have a used boat or motor that you no longer use and itÕs in working condition, please consider donating it to 
W/RR. Your donation will entitle you to a deduction on state and federal taxes. 



Tree Planting
Thanks to Richard Crenshaw, we were able to obtain last spring about 200 white oak and bald cypress saplings under a 

program administered by the Department of  Natural Resources.

With volunteer labor we potted the saplings and the Patuxent Riverkeeper cared for them over the summer. In early 
November we distributed them for planting, giving Þrst priority for planting on public property and community 
property. 

Planting trees is an important way to offset the consequences of  development and global warming.

INSIDE 
WEST/RHODE
RIVERKEEPER•

Early next year will bring the third 
anniversary of  W/RR. My overriding, 
long-term goal since I started three
years ago has been to create an 

organization that will continue to 
protect and restore the rivers after I 
retire. 

Some of  the major objectives on the
way to achieving that goal are: adopting
a strategic plan, expanding the role and 

size of the board of directors, implementing
a funding plan, and hiring a new River-
keeper. All of  these goals we hope to 
achieve by our Þfth anniversary. We are

well on our way.
This summer we adopted a strategic 

plan. We expect to add a number of

new directors and expand their duties 
over the next six months. With help 
from talented volunteers, we are

working on a funding plan that we hope
will enable us to begin the search for a 
new Riverkeeper during 2008.

We now have more than 200 dues-

paying members and nearly 700 
newsletter subscribers. Volunteer 
participation continues to grow. 

A consequence of  our success is that 
our affairs have become more complicated.
Amy, Zach, and I spend an increasingly 

large part of  our time paying bills, 
maintaining our databases, and 
completing reports to government 
agencies and funders. 

This month we will start an arrange-
ment with the Chester River Association
where they will take over some of  these

administrative chores for a small fee.
One of  the things the Chester River 

Association will do is handle membership

renewals and upgrades. We expect they 
will send out renewal requests over a 
period of  about six months. As a result, 
you probably wonÕt get your renewal 

request exactly one year from when you 
joined. 

Your support is key to qualifying for 

matching grants and demonstrating to 
funders that we have community 
support. I hope you will consider 

upgrading your membership level.
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P a g e

Holiday 
Gifts

Having 
trouble 
thinking of
a holiday 
gift for 
someone 
on your 
list? 

Why not give them the gift of 
membership in West/Rhode 
Riverkeeper? It comes with a 
newsletter subscription and a
Rock-the-Boat T-shirt. 

Go to: 
www.westrhoderiverkeeper.org
and click on Òdonate nowÓ or 
call 410.533.9002.



VOLUNTEER 
CORNER

This past year was a spectacular year 
for volunteer efforts. 

We had approximately 40 active 
Creekwatchers keeping an eye on their 
creeks and rivers. 

We had more than 20 volunteers, led 

by Stacie Bender, participating in our 
weekly bacteria sampling and water 
quality monitoring. These volunteers 

compiled 358 hours of  service, which is 

equivalent to $9,075! Without our 
volunteers, the water monitoring 
program wouldn't be nearly as 
successful.

Dozens of  volunteers helped with 
various events including the Wade-In 
and Kayak Races, Rhythm on the River, 

and our Rock-the-Rivers fundraiser. 
Through the volunteer efforts of  

Kelly Myers and Steve Gauss our 

newsletter and website now have a 
professional look and feel. 

Much of  this would not have 
happened without the efforts of  our 

volunteer coordinators, Erica Shriver, 
who now has moved on to work for the 
Army Corps of  Engineers, and her 
replacement, Zach Thomas. Erica and 

Zach both came to us through the 
Volunteer Maryland Program.

If  you have a little time you can 

spare for the cause of  saving our 
rivers, please give Zach a call at 
410.533.9002. 

There is still much to do, including 
painting our ofÞce and planning for our 
Riverkeeper Film Night this winter!
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PHOTOGRAHY 
CONTEST

The West and Rhode Rivers have some of the most spectacular scenery 
and wildlife in the Chesapeake region. Combine that with a digital camera 
and anyone can be another Ansel Adams. 

We need more photos for our newsletters, website, and other uses. In order 
to encourage everyone to participate, we are announcing our Þrst photo 
contest. Here are the rules:

¥Photos must be taken in the West/Rhode watershed.

¥Photos must be submitted by May 31, 2008.

¥Photos must be submitted by e-mail to Zach@WestRhodeRiverkeeper.org.

Everyone who submits a photo will get a prize. Prizes may include event 
tickets, T-shirts, bumper stickers, or anything else that is handy.

Submitted photos may be used on our website, the newsletter, a future 
calendar, or on any other W/RR publication or materials.
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M EMBERSHIPAPPLICATION/R ENEWAL/C ONTRIBUTION FORM

LEVEL OF SUPPORT

................ Individual $35

..................... Family $50

.............. Supporter $100

................... Friend $250

................ Steward $500

............. Visionary $1000

................ Legacy $5000

__________________________________________________________Name  

________________________________________________________________Street Address  

________________________________________________________________City/State/Zip  

____________________________ _____________________________________Phone  eMail  

__________________________________________________________Closest Body of Water  

Thank for your interest in the West/Rhode Riverkeeper.
Your membership and donations will help us to improve
conditions in our rivers and the Chesapeake Bay.

P L E A S E C O M P L E T E A N D M A I L F O R M W I T H Y O U R C O N T R I B U T I O N T O :
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4800 Atwell Road ¥ Suite 6
Shady Side, MD 20764

www.WestRhodeRiverkeeper.org
410.533.9002

Best Wishes for a Happy Holiday & a Sustainable New Year!


